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Luncheon Note*
Reservation is required if you are 
staying for lunch. The deadline for 
reservations is Wednesday of the week 
prior to the meeting.If you make a 
reservation and are unable to attend, 
payment will be expected. Please remit 
by check or pay online at scrwc.org. 
Call or text Kathy Reagan at  
901-415-5787 for additional 
information.  
Email: katreagan@att.net

You are Cordially Invited to Our 
SCRWC March General Meeting

Luncheon 
TUESDAY March 8, 2022

12 PM - 2 PM (11:30 social and check in)
Memphis National Golf Club 
10135 National Club Drive | Collierville, TN 

For Noon Luncheon Reservations, please call or text Kathy Reagan 
 at 901-415-5787. Email: katreagan@att.net

**Reservation Deadline is Wednesday, March 2, 2022** 
Luncheon is $30 per person.

Note: Because we are billed, if you make a reservation and are  
unable to attend, payment will be expected.

Sherry Bratcher
Billene Durham
Ashley Jamieson

Ann Smith
Allison Garrott (Associate)

New Members ...

Please join SCRWC for the
PEP RALLYPEP RALLY

with
SCOTT GOLDEN

Executive Director TNGOP
Tennessee Republican Party Cheerleader in Chief

 
Don’t miss this opportunity to hear this great speaker  as he motivates us to 

work hard for this must win  election year.
 Meet  candidates and learn what’s  at stake at this historic time for Shelby 

County.
 

NEW TIME
12 NOON
LUNCH



President’s Corner

March
Birthdays
MEMBERS
08 Winnie Thomas
09 Paula Renfrow
16 Marydeb Bleu
17 Cindy O’Neal
18 Janice Brockman
18 Jean Drumwright
22 Julia Ormiston
23 Tine Williams
24 Janet Armour
25 Menzie Montgomery
25 Kathy Reagan
26 Peggy McDonald
28 Michelle Hughes
29 Bonnie Siler

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS 
01 Attorney General Amy 
Weirich
09 Tracy Galfsky
22 Spencer Fullen
31 Andrea Bartley

Two Time Former President of 
SCRWC 

Barbara Breuer

(from left to right) Judge Betty Thomas 
Moore, Candidate Greg Gilbert, Judge 
Mary Wagner, Judge Lynn Cobb, Judge 
Valerie Smith, Candidate Chris Lareau, 

President Rhea Clift

(from left to right) Judge Dan Michael,  
Joe Ozment, Judge Betty Thomas Moore, 

Candidate Greg Gilbert, Judge Mary Wagner, 
Judge Lynn Cobb, Judge Valerie Smith, 

Candidate Chris Lareau, President Rhea Clift, 
Melanie Taylor Jefferson, Mike McCusker 

Dave Windsor and  
Corresponding Secretary Lyn Windsor

Secretary Venita Osborne, 
Legislative Judy Kilmer, 
3rd VP Deborah Kinler

     At our February General Meeting we heard from a panel of six judges. Judge Betty Thomas 
Moore, Judge Mary Wagner, Judge Valerie Smith, and Judge Lynn Cobb are running for re-
election to civil court benches. Assistant District Attorneys Greg Gilbert and Chris Lareau are 
running for the first time for criminal court positions.  The judicial races are often overlooked 
in a big election year. For good reason we are focused on the top of the ticket with the races 

for District Attorney and Shelby County Mayor. These two races are critical to the viability of Shelby County; 
however, the judges’ races should not be ignored.     
     Judicial races are not partisan. There are no Republican judges. There are good judges and there are bad 
judges.  It is our job to educate ourselves by going to the websites that all of the candidates have, learning about 
the candidates and then telling our friends what we have learned. The ballot will be very long. It is extremely important that voters 
vote in all of the races. Too often voters quit before finishing the ballot. The judicial races are at the bottom of the ballot. Please tell 
your friends and family members to vote in all of the judicial races.
     Thank you, Dr. Sharon Webb. Your prayers start our meetings on just the right note every month. Also, thank you for our table 
decorations in February incorporating Patriotism and Valentine’s Day.
     At our March meeting, we will hear from Scott Golden. He is the Chair of the Tennessee Republican Party. His outlook is 
positive, but it doesn’t mean we don’t have work to do. To get results at all levels, we have to get involved. Our March meeting will be 
more like a pep rally than a meeting. You don’t want to miss him!



Ladies’ Day on The Hill ...

Election Information...

Caring for America...Membership...

Dee Nollner

Please join TFRW on Monday, March 28, 2022 for Ladies’ Day on the Hill as we gather together to 
ride “The Red Wave to Victory” at the Tennessee State Capitol.  This very fun and informative event is 
memorable as we meet with Republican women from all over Tennessee.  Sitting in the House Chamber 
and hearing legislators speak to Republican women are great experiences.  Please consider attending by 
notifying Rhea Clift (901-734-5068) of your plans or questions.  She will be turning in the SCRWC list of 
paid attendees all together as one club registration.  Let’s get a large group to go and represent SCRWC.

Event Schedule will include:
Club Registration begins at 9:00 am in the House Chamber Lobby.
Program begins at 10:00 am in the House Chamber.
Photos will be taken on the historic staircase at 11 am.
Luncheon at Double Tree by Hilton Downtown at 11:45 am with great speakers.
     Call for Sunday evening reservations (1-800-222-8733) group code TFR if still available
     $55 Luncheon reservation deadline is March 14, 2022 - extra $10 for shuttle service from
     Capitol.  (Is walkable)

Hosted by Hamilton County Republican Women

SCRWC’s Caring for America project for March is again The 
Women’s Advocacy Center of Collierville.  This fine group 
assists women and children in rural and east Shelby County 
who have been affected by domestic abuse.  SCRWC members 
can help by bringing to the General meeting the following 
items that are needed by The Women’s Advocacy Center:

Toilet Paper			   Paper Towels
Tall Kitchen Bags		  Liquid Dish Soap
Razors/Shaving Cream		  Body Lotion
Laundry Detergent		  Baby Wipes
Deodorant			   Soap/Bar or Body Wash

Thanking all of our contributors in advance,
Joan Hawkins & Janine Carney, Caring for America Chairmen

A new law has been passed to further enhance the excellent TN 
election laws. Beginning this cycle, absentee ballots will not only have a 
numbering system registered to an individual, but the ballots themselves 
will be printed on unique watermarked paper. These enhancements 
will immediately identify an absentee ballot and perhaps make sorting 
a little faster. Numbers on returned absentee ballots will continue to 
be verified with mailed ballots. This feature adds a small cost to the 
price of an absentee ballot and will slightly increase the overall cost of 
conducting elections, but it should be further reassuring to those who 
question security.     

Beginning with this election cycle, you will have a new precinct number. 
This change will not require any action by you. You will be notified 
by mail if your voting location changes, so carefully review your mail. 
Rather than alphabetic precinct names as in the past, they will now be 
numeric. Beginning in the north corners of the county, the first two 
numbers will indicate your County Commission district. 

The 10-year redistricting may change coverage lines for state 
representatives. Some areas in Germantown formerly in State Rep 
Dist. 96 are now in State Dist. 83.  After a 10-year census, districts are 
adjusted as necessary to give elected officials approximately the same 
number of voters to serve. Shelby County’s population continues to 
move eastward.

Additional information is available on shelbyvote.com; the FB page of 
the Shelby County Election Commission and  GoVoteTN. 

It’s time to Rock and Roll!  2022 membership 
renewal is going strong. We want to continue 
our growth with renewing memberships 
and welcoming new members. Let’s 
carry on our tradition of working for 
America and the Republican Party.
 
Thanks to those members who have renewed 
their 2022 memberships. To those who have not renewed their 
membership, mail a check  to me made out to SCRWC or pay 
through PayPal on our website SCRWC.org. My address is P O 
Box 38844, Germantown, TN 38183. Full Membership dues 
are $40, and Associate Membership (men and ladies who are 
already a member of a federated club) dues are $30. Get your 
2022 dues paid as soon as possible, or this will be your last 
newsletter. 
 
Please call me with any questions at 901-830-4960.
 

Thank you,
Suda Calabro

2nd VP/ Membership



Upcoming Events 

Tuesday,  March 8 - SCRWC General Meeting
                Memphis National Golf Club, 12:00pm - 2:00pm

Sunday,   March 13 - Daylight Savings Time Begins
Thursday, March 17 - SCRWC Board Meeting 

	      Germantown Library, 9:30am - 11:30am
Thursday, March 17 - St. Patrick’s Day

Monday,   March 28 - Ladies’ Day on the Hill
	                         Nashville, TN

Be sure to check us out on Facebook at: facebook.com/scrwc 

scrwc.org scrwc1960@gmail.com

Shelby County Republican Women’s Club
Newsletter Desk
8476 Allenby Lakes Drive
Germantown, TN  38139-3261
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SCRWC MEMBERS, LET'S ALL JOIN IN SUPPORTING 
THE REPUBLICAN PARTY OF SHELBY COUNTY!

2022 RPSC Membership dues start at $25.
RPSC HQ Phone: 901-310-4570 | shelbygop.org

Newsletter News
You can help SCRWC save money on newsletter production and mailing costs

if you opt to receive your newsletter via email instead of postal mailing.
Please be sure to note this on your 2021 membership renewal form,

or you can let us know via email at scrwc1960@gmail.com.
Please let us know if you would be interested in sponsoring a newsletter for $100.

Many thanks to Dee Cole and his staff at
Imec, 5120 Elmore Road in Bartlett, TN for printing our newsletters!

http://facebook.com/scrwc
http://scrwc.org
mailto:scrwc1960%40gmail.com?subject=SCRWC%20Newsletter
mailto:scrwc1960@gmail.com

